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         NOOZLETTA                                                                              



Thank you from my home to yours……Thank you for being a Lion, Thank you for your service… thank 

you for caring….doing ….. and listening. 

In our ever changing world… we are now approaching the holiday/festive season and for some this is not 

the greatest time of the year….this year has definitely been one of challenging change but let us be 

there…supporting our members and communities.  With our members a phone call, a coffee, a check 

in…… 

And for your club this is a great opportunity for recording service.  Our reporting for this year to date is 

well behind the ever hopeful…. and for some clubs they are not aware that service for our members, their 

welfare is a reportable project.  Our Meetings whereby we are planning projects and service is 

claimable….. sorry secretaries…. But it is a quick calculation…… 20 members…..1.5 hour meeting = 30 

hours of service. 

Thank you to the clubs who supported the Christmas Cake project.  This year has been a great year for 

the project.  I understand the club in Palmerston North that run this project have sold 20,000 cakes.  And 

our District is one of the greatest supporters.  Just one additional comment…. It may be nice next year for 

clubs to talk to each other.. pricing seems to be an issue between clubs… $25 the recommended and 

$20 the old price. 

Congratulations to the VITAL Team…. PID Cliff, IPDG Margaret, FVDG Helen, 2VDG Alan and PDG 

Richard.  The launch in Hamilton last weekend was great…. nice to see some Waikato Faces and some 

great idea’s and feedback.   Please take the time over the Christmas break to work out how our team can 

help your club in the new Year….. Orientation??  Club Survey?? Presentations/Guest Speaker…. 

A Christmas message from Paul and myself 
 
This year Christmas, have an amazing time with friends and family.  We hope that your home and heart 
is filled with laughter, love and happiness.  Here’s wishing you an awesome Merry Christmas 
  
Leave all the bad things and negative thoughts behind and begin 2022 with a lot of positivity.  Cheers to 
the new beginnings.  Merry Christmas to you and your family 
  
We hope that you find loads of reasons this Christmas for enjoying a life full of love, laughter and 
relaxation.  Have fun with the best Christmas cake… travel safe and take care 
See you all in 2022 

 

 







2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNORS RAMBLINGS 

We are now halfway through the Lions year and what an up and down 6 months it has been with the ever 

changing face of Covid affecting everything we are able to do. With one side of the District shut down for 

quite a period I have been able to complete only half of my Club Visits and am going to have to schedule 

the rest into the new year. I will be contacting those clubs I have not visited in late January to schedule my 

visits. 

To those clubs I have been able to visit a huge thank you for the welcome and hospitality I have received 

from you all. It has been great to catch up with those of you I know and it has been great to meet those of 

you I have not met before. 

Project Vital has now been launched to both sides of the District and I must thank all of you who attended 

at Rotorua and Hamilton. I hope you took away lots to think about to help your clubs recruit new members 

and retain our current members. We would welcome any feedback or ideas you may come up with and if 

you would like to become part of this vital project (pun intended) for our organisation please feel free to 

contact anyone of the Team Leaders. On that note I must thank all the Team for the many hours that have 

been put into this and for coaching me through my part of this. They were great in sharing their many 

years of Lions experience in helping me to where I was confident in presenting my part. This is what being 

a Lion is all about. 

Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year ( Meri Kirihimete me te tau hou) Enjoy the time off with 

your families, especially if you haven’t been able to see them for a while. 

Alan Hay 

 

 

2DVG – ALAN HAYS XMAS MSG 



Unfortunately I missed the deadline for the November edition when I reported that that ongoing issues 
with Covid19 has meant that the summer camp scheduled for next January has been cancelled, much to 
the disappointment of Zone 10 and other Lions helpers. 

Of course the greatest losers will be the children. Summer Camp is an event that is looked forward to 
each year with great anticipation. But, as you would expect, the Camp Quality team is acutely aware of 
this and it has come up with an ingenious plan to mitigate against some of the disappointment the chil-
dren (and their parents) will be experiencing. 

 

Camp in a Box 

 

Every child will be sent a box of goodies that will contain items that they would use on a “normal” camp. 
These will include a book, toy/game/puzzle, an activity booklet with contents all connected with things 
associated with Camp, amongst other things. Boxes will be individualized to include material particularly 
relevant to the child receiving it. Camp organisers are aware of individual interests. 

 

The Camp Quality committee for this area is reasonably confident that they have enough manpower to 
pack the fifty boxes needed but Lions could be asked if they could help with delivery in early January. 
Watch this space. The monetary value of each box will be approximately $250. So far clubs in 202L 
have donated $8000 to CQ in this Lions year. This means that there is a shortfall of $4500 for the 
$12500 needed.  District Governor Suez has taken on board the project totally and intends to raise that 
total required by all means possible. The Camp Quality authorities have been very happy to give Lions 
the “naming rights”. 

 

Virtual Summer Camp Activities 

 

Believe it or not “on line” activities are also in the pipe line. Suggestions have been a bus sing-along, vir-
tual art/baking experiences (material available in the boxes). Other ideas in the planning are a photo 
scavenger hunt and a quiz night (using zoom I presume). The imaginative skills of the young and largely 
female committee are breathtaking. 

Not quite the real thing but the children will certainly know that they have not been forgotten. 

 

David Parish 

 

For clubs or individuals wishing to make a donation banking details are below. 



 

: 

   



DISTRICT SERVICE NEWS  

Service is Listening, Doing and Caring 

We are now 6 months through our Lions year in what have been very trying times. 

Especially for the clubs in the Waikato having to endure the Level 3 lockdown and the BOP 

in Level 2. This has meant the cancellation of many projects including a lot a Christmas 

celebration events. Now we have moved into the Traffic Light system we still have part of 

the District under the Red Light. District Governor Suez has sent all clubs the Guidelines 

from Multiple District for operating under the Traffic Light system. Make sure you have a 

good read of this and apply it sensibly to your projects and meetings. 

In spite of all this there have still been some great projects completed. It was most 

heartening to get 4 entries into the Top Club Service Award this last quarter. All amazing 

projects and voting was very close but unfortunately there can be one winner. Results will 

be published once I have managed to get the trophy delivered. 

Here is the Calendar for the coming 2 months as to what is going on with our Global Causes and 

other projects that we can support. 

December 
 

3rd International Day of Disabled Persons 

5th International Leo Day 

           5th World Volunteers Day 

January 

 

 Hunger Awareness Month 

11th – 18th  LCIF Week 

13th Melvin Jones Birthday 

  

  

 

We finally were able to present the Project Vital programme to the Hamilton side of the 

District on Saturday the 27th November and although a small turn out, (people obviously 

wanting to enjoy being released from lockdown) it was well received and those who 

attended went away with something to think about. Under my portfolio of Member 

Satisfaction I must reiterate the need to have projects that push your members buttons. If 

they are not interested in what you are doing as projects they will go and find another 

organisation that is doing what they want to become involved in. Under the restrictions of 

Covid we have learnt to do many things differently so let us apply the lessons learned to our 

projects. Review, implement and make sure you report. 

Here’s hoping you all have a Merry Christmas and a Happy and prosperous New Year and 

you get to spend time relaxing and catching up with your families and friends. 

Ehara taku toa i te toa, engari he toa takitini.  My strength is not as an individual, but as a 

collective. 



Waihi Lions Club has recently received 2700 copies of its biennial Community Directory. The Community 
Directory, which is published biennially, has been a major contributor to the clubs Charitable Trust for the 
last forty years. 

 

In the past the club has purchased telephone listings from, firstly Telecom and latterly, Yellow. These are 
no longer available so the club has had to compile its own, firstly by phoning every single number in the 
previous edition to eliminate addresses which no longer have a land line, and, at the same time, encour-
aging others to publish their mobile numbers (via leaflet drops and social media). 

 

An innovation this year has been to offer local businesses the opportunity of having their adverts printed 
in colour. This idea was readily accepted. The directory covers the wider Waihi area to include the 
Beach, Waikino and Athenree. It is a free publication and available at a variety of outlets. 

 

The book has always been popular with local folk because of its 
clear and easy to read format a well as the local information that it 
provides. 

 

When all bills are paid the club’s Charitable Trust will benefit by 
close to $30 000. 



 
Upcoming Training Opportunities. 

 
Sadly, during the past few monthly many of our activities have either had to be cancelled or 
postponed because of the Covid menace to our District.  Below is the latest updated 
schedule which includes new dates where known so you can update your diary.  If you need 
any Further information please email the Leadership Chair 202l.glt@lionsclubs.org.nz  
 

Dates Title Venue Notes 

27 Nov Project Vital Hamilton Details will be released when finalised 
and the Covid situation is clear. 

14-16 Jan Emerging Lions 
Leadership Institute 

Christchurch For Upcoming Club Leaders 

14 – 16 Jan 
TBC 

202L Leadership 
Retreat 

Lodge Lions Leaders of the future 

11-13 Feb Lions Certified 
Instructor Programme 

Christchurch For those who want to be Lions Trainers 
in the future 

11-12 June 202L Club Officers 
Training Days 

TBC Tentative Dates 

22 May Incoming Zone Chair 
Training 

TBC  

Ongoing New Members 
Orientation 

A/R Available on request via ZC and held at 
Zone Meetings.  Alternatively, Clubs 
may request Orientation via the 
Training Team 

 

 

Postponement and Opportunity! 
 
Sadly, because of the Covid travel restriction being in force in part of our District, AND a small 
number of applicants we have had to postpone the “Lions at the Camp” weekend until early next 
year.  We are working with the organisers of the Camp to get new dates for you.  We will 
announce these dates as soon as possible.  Ideally, we would like to have around 25 Lions 
attending so if you have been thinking about it but haven’t acted yet, please put up our Hand now 
and register your interest with Cliff Heywood 202l.glt@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 

 



 
 

A Vital Update 
 
Last weekend the Team hauled our feathers 
over to Fraser High School in Hamilton to 
deliver the programme to the Lions Clubs in 
Zones 1, 2 & 3.  While the turnout was 
relatively small with only 24 people in total 
we were able to again spread the word, and get good feedback from those in attendance. 
Sure we would have liked more people and clubs in the room but we also know that we had 
arranged the presentation with short notice to the clubs and we were also mindful that the 
Lions in the Waikato had just come out a significant lock down but don’t worry we are 
thinking up other new ways that we can help all clubs in the new year  

 

 
 
Ken is pleased and excited to report that there is a meeting this Saturday to look at starting 
up an Environmental Club which will initially be based around the tree grove and as Ken 
says, anything to do with the environment is good with him and the more the merrier. We 
will be pleased to let you know how it goes next month.  
 
As this is the last note from Ken for this year, it would be remiss of us not to thank everyone 
who has had a part to play in this new initiative.  So, as Ken says all work and no play makes 
Ken a dull parrot!  Ken wants us all to have a good break after a difficult year which has seen 
a pile of challenges to us all.  Ken intends to fly back down to his old stomping grounds and 
take a break while tearing a few window wipers off cars, adding to his shiny spoon collection 
while he charges his battery for 2022. If you would like more information or a visit from our 
team – don’t be shy, give one of them a call – they will be pleased to help! 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Christmas Greetings to you 
all 
 
From Ken. 
 

From the Office of Ken – The Pen 

Th
e V

ital Team
 



 

Early Christmas Present for all Future Leaders and Lions who want 
to know more! 
 
Due to the recent disruptions with Covid in our District, we were forced to postpone 
our weekend up at Ngamuwahine Lodge which was scheduled for November.  As 
this is such a popular venue we were not able to get a new spot until 26 February so 
when offered we grabbed is with both hands. 
 
During our recent presentations of Project Vital I have been asked for more 
information especially around who can attend and what is on offer so here is the 
programme as it currently stands, Hopefully, you will find something that suits 
everyone 

Day One Saturday 26 February:  

8.45 – 9.15               Arrival tea/coffee 

9.20 – 9.30               Opening, agenda intro facilitators, brainstorm expectations 

9.30 – 10.00             Ice Breakers                    10.00 – 10.45           Orientation 

10.45 – 11.00           Morning tea 

11.00 – 11.45am     Your role in a team 

11.45 – 12.30pm      Communication styles             

12.30 – 1.15pm        Lunch 

1.15 – 2.00pm          Teams and team work              

2.00 – 2.45pm           Meeting management 

2.45 – 3.00pm           Afternoon tea 

3.00 – 3.45pm           Project planning and delegation  

3.45 – 4.30pm           Conflict resolution              

4:30 – 5pm                Hints on presenting / using PPT / whiteboards etc 

6pm for 6.30pm        BBQ Dinner 

7.30pm – 10pm            Lions Around the Camp Fire 

Sunday 27 February: 

8.15 – 8.45am           Breakfast 

9.00 – 9.30am           Forward planning / goal setting          

9.30 – 10.00am         How to identify new and exciting projects 

10.00 - 10.15am        Morning tea 

GLOBAL SERVICE TEAM – DECEMBER UPDATE 





 

   SITUATION VACANT 

 

ARE YOU PASSIONATE ABOUT YOUR FOUNDATION? 

IF YOU ARE, THEN PLEASE READ ON!!!! 

YOUR DISTRICT, 202L, IS LOOKING FOR A DEDICATED  

CO-ORDINATOR FOR THIS POSITION.            

THIS IS A 3 YEAR APPOINTMENT AND ONE THAT IS VERY RE-

WARDING. 

Role will commence July 2022. 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED, AND WOULD LIKE A JOB DESCRIP-

TION AND/OR MORE INFO, PLEASE CONTACT – 

1
ST

 VDG Helen Heywood   

EMAIL: helen.j.heywood@gmail.com 

MOB: 021 865 785 

       DON’T DELAY!!! 

 YOUR DISTRICT and your FOUNDATION NEEDS YOU!! 

mailto:helen.j.heywood@gmail.com


202L District Awards 
 

It’s that time of year again when we are looking for worthy recipients for our district awards.  I know none 

of us does what we do in Lions for the recognition, But………..  we all appreciate getting some sort of 

feedback that we are doing ok.  This is one way in which you can give a member or club that feedback. 

Below is a list of all our district awards that will be presented at the District Convention in February.  

Please give some serious thought to nominating your club (or even someone else’s club), or a member 

from your club, for an award. 

The criteria and how to apply/nominate will be sent directly to the secretary of each club.  Alterna-

tively, please email 202l.ipdg@lionsclubs.org.nz  (remembering that’s an ‘L’ in 202l, not a one and 

not an i) 

Please note: these awards relate to activities completed in the 2020/21 Lions year, ie up to June 2021. 

District 202L Awards for Clubs: 
Community Service 

Membership Growth 

Youth Projects 

Public Relations & Communication (replaces several old bulletin and PR awards) 

The winners of these first 4 awards are sent to Multiple District for entry into the MD awards. 

Environment 

Premier Club Trophy 

District 202L Awards for Individuals: 
Quiet Lion 

Leadership 

President’s Cup 

 

There are also a number of other ways in which we can recognise achievement.  If you know somebody 

who you think should be recognised at a district level, please feel free to contact me. 

I look forward to receiving lots of applications or nominations for theses awards so that we can celebrate 

your extraordinary achievements across our district. 

Nga mihi nui 
Yours in Lionism 

IPDG Margaret Gill 

mailto:202l.ipdg@lionsclubs.org.nz




It is with great pride, I write that our 202l District have been incredibly generous in their donations to-

wards the Waikato and Bay of Plenty Diabetes Camp for Kids 

This comes at a time when I know that many clubs have had their fund raising efforts curtailed by COVID 

and what has been raised is precious. 

The team organising the camp have been overwhelmed by requests from families for kids to attend and 

for help financially to make that happen. 

The camp location has had to move at the 11
th
 hour due to the requirement for staff to be vaccinated to 

protect the young people. So will now be held in the Kaimai ranges and is set up to go ahead in under all 

COVID “traffic light levels” 

The difference this will make for these families is extraordinary in such uncertain times 

The total raised by the donations from 14 clubs is $7175.00! 





World Diabetes Day 2021 

Bethlehem Te Puna and Greerton Lions Clubs 

Our recognition of World Diabetes Day (WDD) 2021 was a ‘diabetic 
breakfast’ at  

the Minden Lookout, Tauranga. This inter club exercise is to make 
our members  

and community more aware of the epidemic of diabetes in our area. 
Too often we  

do not know much about it until the symptoms occur (a bit like the  

coronavirus!!!??) -and then we realise we ‘shoulda been doing 
things differently’  

before it is too late. 

13 club members and 3 from Diabetes New Zealand Tauranga 
turned up on a  

rainy morning to eat a ‘healthy’ feed of pancakes (using rolled oats 
instead of  

flour), fresh strawberries, blueberries & yogurt. This was followed by 
bacon, eggs,  

tomatoes & mushrooms. Yum!!! (I know bacon is really not allowed 
because of its  

processing but??.....) All food is taken in consideration and modera-
tion being the  

key to a healthier life!!!!!!!!  



Lena Fendley. Branch Coordinator (right above) & Brian Pointon 
(Director)  

from Diabetes NZ Tauranga were also there to comment about 
Diabetes  

present in the BOP.  

Email: Tauranga@diabetes.org.nz Phone Number: (07) 571 3422 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/DiabetesNZTauranga/  

Street Address: 177a Fraser Street, Tauranga (Age Concern Build-
ing) 

Thanks to Grant & Leonie Schneller for  

organising the venue, set up and crowd from  

Te Puna Club. Thanks also to Lonie Buchanan  

for the buying, cooking & preparation of the  

food before & after the event. Thanks to the  

team who helped to clean & pack up  

afterwards too and to the folks who attended.  

Malcolm Davey eating an Oats based pancake  

with berries & Yogurt. Yum!!!!! 

The Lions Minden Lookout erected by Bethlehem Te 
Puna  

Lions Club in 1973.  

 









Welcome to Our World                          
2022 Convention 202L 

Convention Committee Newsletter 

New Zealand moved to the COVID-19 Protection Framework (traffic lights) as of 3
rd

 December – this 
means that the venue will be limited to numbers based on 1 metre spacing. 

PLEASE DO NOT ATTEND IF YOU ARE UNWELL unless you have had a negative COVID test within 
48 hours. 

Face coverings must be worn until your vaccine pass has been scanned (and at any other time venue 
staff may require). 

We are currently investigating streaming of the business section for those unable to attend. 

There are plenty of motels within a short distance of the venue. 

Look forward to seeing you there. 

The 202L Welcome To Our world Convention Committee  




